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	Tel: 01236 794838

E-mail: ht@shawhead.n-lanark.sch.uk
Date:   20th October 2020

	Education and Families

Shawhead Primary School and Nursery Class
H C Paterson

Head Teacher

Neidpath Avenue

Shawhead

Coatbridge ML5 4NG


Dear Parents and Carers,

As a school we are working hard to ensure that our children receive the best possible education, despite the challenging times we are currently in.  Homework is part of our parental partnership work and allows you to see what your child has been learning in class.  It also allows your child to reinforce learning in class and have extra practise at this.  Homework will be issued from Monday 26th October 2020.
In normal circumstances, homework would have been issued by your child’s class teacher to be returned on set days.  However, due to Covid-19 and guidance from NLC, homework will be issued online through Glow Teams.  All children have been given their log in details for this and there are help guides on the school website.  Enclosed with this letter is a guide on how to access Glow Teams.  In the files area on your child’s class base team there is a file named Homework Grids:
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This is where you will find the weekly homework for your child in the form of a homework grid.  See below:
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Tasks can be completed, as instructed, on ICT (word document) or within the homework jotters and photos of your child’s work uploaded to Glow Teams as evidence for your child’s teacher to mark.  We are trying to limit the number of paper, books, jotters etc. going to and from school.  However, we realise that not every household has access to technology to upload work and photos.  To ensure that every child can complete homework and this be assessed by the class teachers, we have issued homework jotters.  
Homework will be uploaded to Glow Teams on a Monday and should be completed throughout the week. Specific completion details may be given by the class teacher.

Homework will be completed in one of two ways:

• A homework jotter (Primary 1 may have homework to complete in pre-printed workbooks)
• An editable document on Glow Teams
Homework jotters should be returned to school on a Friday where teachers will make a visual check of completed work (children will take out jotters from their bag and place on the desk for the teacher to look at, no jotters will be touched). Class teachers may assign a task that can be completed and returned on Glow Teams, therefore, it may not always be necessary to record this in the homework jotter. 

Pupils should attempt all tasks, however, the assigned tasks should be completed as a minimum. Please don’t hesitate to contact the school if you require any further information or support.
P1-3 children have been issued with magnetic boards and you may be directed to use these for homework also. P1-3 children will continue to be issued with reading books as this is an important part of the learning to read process. As mentioned previously, these books are solely for your child to use and are quarantined for 72 hours before being reissued to other children.  Your child will also be redirected to other reading tasks through the Rising Stars website.
In addition, please contact the school office if you have limited access to ICT equipment. NLC are endeavouring to assist families with this and may be able to help.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank you for the continued support you show to the school. We know these are challenging times and everyone’s plates are very full, so thank you for all that you do. We appreciate it!  If you would like to discuss this further and/or would like some support, please do not hesitate to contact us on the details above. 

Kind regards,

Mrs Paterson                                                                                                                               

Head Teacher 
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